
 

 

Sunday 17th February at Victo-

ria Park for the Daylesford Mo-

torfest - what a day to remem-

ber! About 1300 vehicles of all 

ages and makes turned up for 

a full day of entertainment. The 

displays and demonstrations 

were veritable & entertainable. 

The weather was perfect, a lot of people stated 

that the day was far better than Hanging Rock. 

I drove my 1904 Olds all the way into the event. 

I was clocked at speed doing 60 to 65 kph, not 

bad for the little machine. 

Maybe next year the Humber Car Club might 

come into the event for an outing. I know I’ll be 

there, not sure what vehicle I’ll take along. I’ll go 

because I know it will be bigger and better as it 

can only grow. 

By the time you receive this magazine I’ll be get-

ting things ready for my run up to the NT (nice 

drive). I have cut down on my tours that I have 

been leading over the last 20 years or more, I’m 

in my 80s so I suppose it is time. I still do them 

but not the hard core ones anymore (that’s what 

I’m saying now). I don’t think I’ll join the TV 

watchers as I think that is boring. 

The Hawk wagon is taking longer than I thought, 

mainly because of the window rubbers, it looks 

like I may have to get them made. Some of the 

people I used to get seals from have passed 

away or closed down (such is life). 

Next big job on the wagon is the head lining, 

new carpets and door linings, so as you can see 

I’ve got a lot of work on the vehicle. I also have 

about 25 old clocks belonging to customers to 

service or repair (who has time to watch TV??). 

Spare parts have been sent overseas plus local, 

this makes me very happy, but do not worry I 

still have lots here so give me a call on (03) 

5348 7692. You never know what I have here to 

help keep your Humber on the road. 

Well enough from me for now, till next time - 

Happy Humbering. 

Kennedy’s Klangers 


